
  

 

June 15, 2015 

Reply To: Albert M. Engel 
Direct Dial: 416.864.7602 
E-mail: aengel@foglers.com 
Our File No. 14/7081 

 
VIA EMAIL & COURIER 

Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4 

Attention: Board Secretary     

 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re: EB-2014-0355 – Status Update and Notice of Withdrawal  

We are Counsel to Suncor Energy Products Inc. ("Suncor") in EB-2014-0355 
("Application").   

Further to Order 1 of Procedural Order No. 4 in this matter dated June 5, 2015, we write 
to provide a status update about whether or not there remains a disagreement 
respecting the location of Suncor's facilities within the road allowances owned by the 
Corporation of the County of Lambton ("County"). 

On June 3, 2015, Council of the Corporation of the County of Lambton approved a 
Road Use Agreement ("RUA") between the County and Cedar Point II Limited 
Partnership ("CP II LP").  The RUA specifies the locations where the distribution system 
at issue will be installed in streets and highways owned by the County, in the Approved 
Road Use Plans attached as Schedule "B" to the RUA and as further detailed 
throughout the RUA. 

As a result of County Council's approval of the RUA on June 3, 2015, the County has 
agreed to the locations of the distribution system within the County's road allowances, 
as set out in the RUA.  As such, there is no longer a disagreement and Suncor requests 
that application EB-2014-0355 be withdrawn pursuant to 20.01(a). 

We request that the Board accept this letter as Suncor's notice of withdrawal of this 
application, EB-2014-0355. 
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Yours truly, 

FOGLER, RUBINOFF  LLP 

 

Albert M. Engel 
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